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Launch of World Population Prospects 2024: Summary of Results   

Thursday, 11 July 2024, 12 noon 
UN Press Briefing Room, S-237, UN Headquarters, New York 

Statement by John Wilmoth, Director of the Population Division, 
United Nations Department of Economic and Social Affairs   he World Population Prospects is the largest recurrent project 

of the Population Division. The 2024 edition being launched today offers a 

comprehensive set of demographic data to assess population trends at the global, 

regional and national levels. It is based on data from more than 1,900 national 

population censuses, almost 3,200 sample surveys, and information from civil 

registration and vital statistics systems for 169 countries. 

There is inherent uncertainty in population estimates and, even more so, in 

population projections. Projection uncertainty around trends in population size is 

a function of the uncertainty in projected trajectories of the three components of 

population change – namely, fertility, mortality and international migration – 

which have been assessed for each country and area using methods of 

demographic and statistical analysis. An assessment of this uncertainty is included 

in our analyses in the form of prediction intervals, which represent a plausible 

range for future trajectories of population size and other demographic indicators. 

Unsurprisingly, projection uncertainty grows larger the farther we peer into the 

future. 

For the first time, the 2024 edition of the World Population Prospects includes 

an assessment of the uncertainty around future trajectories of international 
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However, the global trend hides a great diversity of situations around the 

world. Some countries still have high levels of fertility and are growing rapidly, 

while others have had historically low levels of fertility for several 



 4 

World Population Prospects data set. I would also like to thank Mr. Pablo Lattes 

and colleagues for the IT support provided, Ms. Clare Menozzi and her team for 

drafting the summary report that we are launching today, and Ms. Karoline 

Schmid and her associates for their work in supporting this launch. I also wish to 

thank other colleagues in the Population Division who have contributed their 

time, skills and expertise to this launch.  

Thanks to all of you for your attention. At this point, we would welcome any 

questions that you may wish to ask. 


